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September 30, 2005

An Open Letter to the Darby Accord jurisdictions
Darby jurisdictional representatives,


After reading the two recent environmental memos from EDAW, and meeting with the consultants last month, the Darby Creek Association believes it is time to ask some critical questions of you, the Darby watershed representatives in western Franklin County.


The important message that DCA takes from EDAW’s response to input from Darby advocates and state agencies is this:  The consultants feel constrained by limited resources and time, and are either unwilling or unable to consider in their planning many of the primary effects of development on the biology of the Darby ecosystem.  

Given this stance by the consultants, it has become clear to us that any “scenario” that emerges from this process will not be scientifically rigorous, will not be comprehensive in its analysis, and ultimately will not be able to guarantee that the core mission of the Accord--i.e. preservation of the Darby watershed—would result from its implementation.  Therefore, the success of the Darby Accord will not come from the EDAW plan, but rather from the political will of the jurisdictions to take an adaptive management approach to development that embraces ongoing study, rigorous monitoring, and the conservative apportionment of any further development in the watershed.  

 The EPA has recommended adaptive management.  The EAG recommended adaptive management.  But unfortunately, although this issue was discussed at the last ELO meeting, it is unclear how or if the Darby Accord consultants, or the jurisdictional representatives, are prepared to incorporate this management technique into a Darby plan.  It seems to us that the presentation of “scenarios” and maps is the exact opposite of adaptive management, and will be dangerously misleading.  Whereas scenarios and maps limit choices, adaptive management keeps all options open, and lets realities in the stream guide policy.


The Darby Accord emerged after years of discussions and debate led to the demand for a responsible Darby policy.  It came at the urging of a wide range of stakeholders, which included federal, state, and local entities.  Citizen support for Darby preservation has been demonstrated in innumerable ways, in countless forums, but most concretely by the 20,000 signatures collected in the two Darby petition drives. 


As we near the end of EDAW’s term, it will be up to the Darby jurisdictions, individually and collectively, to listen to the public’s will and guarantee the future integrity of central Ohio’s last great place.  The concerns expressed in the three documents submitted by ODNR, The Nature Conservancy, and the Darby Creek Association must be addressed in a long-term Darby policy for this effort to work.  As our understanding of the interaction between human impacts and Darby’s sensitive ecosystem evolve, local decision-makers must have a framework that allows flexibility for policy to evolve as well.


We are still hopeful that an effective Darby policy can emerge from this process.  Thank you for your continuing commitment to this effort.  What we accomplish here will be a lasting legacy to your public service, and to the commitment of all central Ohioans to balance growth with preservation of our best remaining examples of our natural heritage.


Sincerely,


John Tetzloff


President, the Darby Creek Association
   Darby Creek Association





John Tetzloff, president


606 Woodbury Ave.


Columbus, OH  43223


Phone:  (614) 288-0313


Email:  jftetzloff@aol.com
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